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All –
 
It appears as though there is a question (or dispute) between Webber
Recycling (facility operator) and Hamilton Development (facility landowner)
regarding the payment of the costs associated with the clean-up and
disposal of the waste tires at the Webber Recycling facility at the time
Webber ceased its operations.  
 
The Department’s primary responsibility is to ensure that regulated
facilities are properly operated/maintained and that regulated materials
are disposed of properly disposed.   What entity pays for disposal or
maintenance is not the Department’s concern.   Therefore, because the
former Webber Recycling facility ceased operations and all waste tires at
the site were removed and disposed of properly, the Department will be
closing its file on this matter and will not take any further action with
regard to collecting the cost of clean-up from Webber.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to
contact me. 
 
I hope you all have a safe and happy holidays.
Kelley Corbari
 

Kelley F. Corbari
Senior Assistant General Counsel
Office of General Counsel
Litigation Section & Siting Program
Department of Environmental Protection
3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS 35
Tallahassee, FL 32399-3900
Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov
Direct: (850) 245-2677

 
Please note that Florida has a broad public records law (Chapter 119, Florida Statutes).  Most written communications to
or from state employees are public records obtainable by the public upon request. Emails sent to me at this email address
may be considered public and will only be withheld from disclosure if deemed confidential pursuant to the laws of the
State of Florida.

mailto:Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov
mailto:sashayang1101@gmail.com
mailto:tonynaz@comcast.net
mailto:matt@mattburnette.com
mailto:bsain@consultdjm.com
mailto:Jeffrey.Schroer@FloridaDEP.gov
mailto:Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us
http://secure-web.cisco.com/1JU1fSPfLLIjWx43ZDU3_-l1_gzTXgYSLm4d2IziHWuP9myGHRzgF3wwqC4GVKs8SCjLtlFtM4Ufbg3ZIVOgzkqvLvB_yoUONgsf-oAkD628mWt0E2s5JohKMQAD6VEm-jM_DyPzdGSw-j8_RLIlbUDVxvdrsvFcCgK5Fdmdkirm0r50OtgAcObaUGH7GWw7J_5SRusN8rfgxJG1cNMDu6EB3MB-_M5w98g0LfLbtzng9jUgvZV58b6LLiEeWwtG17Gs4D32x0Az42OkBhzfdlNC7oVwM-m_jdTmoUECwj8BgnPPsfJV9zhv5f6R8EmQr/http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dep.state.fl.us%2F
mailto:Kelley.Corbari@FloridaDEP.gov






 


